ALBANY OFFICE 613 LEGISLATIVE OFFICE BUILDING ALBANY, NY 12247 (518) 455-2322 FAX (518) 426-6875

> DISTRICT OFFICE 159-53 102ND STREET HOWARD BEACH, NY 11414 (718) 738-1111 FAX (718) 322-5760

SATELLITE OFFICES 66-85 73RD PLACE MIDDLE VILLAGE, NY 11379 17181 497-1630 FAX (718) 497-1761

88-08 ROCKAWAY BEACH BOULEVARD ROCKAWAY BEACH, NY 11693 (718) 318-0702 FAX (718) 318-0194

E-MAIL ADDABBO@NYSENATE GOV

July 20, 2016



THE SENATE STATE OF NEW YORK **ALBANY**

SENATOR JOSEPH P. ADDABBO, JR. 15TH SENATE DISTRICT

RANKING MINORITY MEMBER

RACING GAMING & WAGERING

VETERANS, HOMELAND SECURITY & MILITARY AFFAIRS

COMMITTEES:

AGING

CIVIL SERVICE AND PENSIONS

EDUCATION

ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION

LABOR

New York City Department of Education Office of District Planning 100 Gold Street, Room 3200 New York, NY 10038 Attention: Albery Melo, Queens Planning

Re: PS 335 Zoning

Dear Albery,

I hope this letter finds you well. I would like to take this opportunity to bring to your attention some concerns I share with my constituents of Ozone Park.

As you are aware, PS 335 is a new school scheduled to open in the fall of 2017 for pre-K thru 5 students. The CEC recently voted to keep this as a zoned school. I am hopeful that the Office of District Planning will respect the boundaries that the community recommended. These boundaries were established to include all students living east of Crossbay Boulevard, to the railroad tracks/Aqueduct race track, and south of Rockaway Boulevard to North Conduit Avenue. We have census track numbers to show the need for an Early Childhood school here and feel strongly that that is what it should be.

I am hopeful that you will do what is best for this unique location and for this Centerville community, which has never had a local school.

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter. I look forward to your response.

Sincer

Addabbo, Jr. nator – 15th District